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Training:  
Our Initial Foundation Program (IFP) 100 commenced on Monday 24th June 2024, it’s the 
first time we’ve run a course at the Dounreay Site the course and it has been well received 
by the officers and the wider unit and is going well to date. 
We have Response Model Training taking place on site during July and September. 
 
Recruitment: 
Our high focus on recruitment continues and we will be attending lots of events over the 
summer to raise awareness of our current recruitment campaign, as you will see on our 
Internet page and social media pages, with the aim to deliver another local course early 
2025. 
 
Op Mobilise: 
The organisation is sending officers from other units for short deployments to Dounreay 
between now and the end of 2024 to help alleviate the amount of overtime being worked 
by our Officers, this is a shorter term solution until more new recruits arrive and will afford 
our officers some time off and rest. 
 
Spotlight: 
We’ve  welcomed our newest recruit: ‘Police Dog Murphy’ – Photo attached (because 
everyone loves a Puppy) 
Murphy will work with his handler to be trained as an Explosives Search & Detection 
Dog once he is a bit older, meanwhile he will be getting familiarised with our site and 
our people and has already made a visit to D2003 where he was very popular       
 


